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Applicant and Owner

Steve Garrett, Lucido and Associates, is acting as the agent for

Mattamy Palm Beach, LLC



Proposed Project

• An amendment to the Western Grove MPUD and conceptual development plan 
to:

• Revises development entitlements

• Revises site acreage for residential, neighborhood/village commercial, and 
road rights-of-way

• Provides for re-alignment of N/S A 

• Designates 10.64 acres for future utility site  

• Depicts the western extension of Tradition Parkway from N/ A to Range Line 
Road

• Other miscellaneous changes 
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Background 
• Western Grove DRI allows for 4,000 residential dwelling units; 

200,000 square feet of retail; and 50,000 square feet of office

• DRI originally approved in 2007 and approximately 1,585 acres in 
size

• DRI boundaries expanded in 2016 to include 348.19 acres from 
Tradition DRI for a total size of approximately 1,940 acres

• 348.19 acres is outside the Western Grove MPUD and includes the 
Esplanade at Tradition subdivision and the proposed WG-1 Emery 
subdivision 
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Western Grove MPUD Amendment

• Western Grove MPUD approved in 2016 for 2,900 residential 
dwelling units; 200,000 square feet of retail use; 50,000 square feet 
of office use; and include sites for a school, park and fire station

• Proposed amendment revises entitlements to include:
• 3,269 residential units

• 170,000 square feet of retail

• 50,000 square feet of office



Revised Conceptual Plan 



Revised Development Plan



Impacts and Findings

• The proposed amendment to the Western Grove MPUD is consistent
with Policies 1.2.2.2 and 1.2.2.4 of the City’s Comprehensive Plan
regarding Residential and Neighborhood/Village Commercial areas.



Recommendation

• The Planning and Zoning Board recommended approval of the 
proposed amendment to the MPUD document and concept plan at 
the January 5, 2021 Planning and Zoning Board meeting.  


